Going smart about going local

Source:  Alison Davis, agricultural economics extension faculty 
Consumers have expressed increased interest in going and growing local in the past year, both in Kentucky and the United States. The intentions of statewide and municipal “Go Local” campaigns certainly are good. There are clear advantages to keeping our dollars local and supporting local growers and businesses. However, there are a couple very important issues you should consider.

An economy is considered efficient when it produces goods in which it has a comparative advantage, meaning the firm or grower provides something to the production process that allows them to produce the good cheaper and/or faster. This is particularly true in the agriculture sector where growers typically produce what their land most productively can provide, for example, sugar in Texas and tobacco in Kentucky. If each production area produces everything and communities do not have to import from other areas, prices likely would be higher.

The thought is that if a community starts locally producing a new item, it will add to the local economy. But the question is what market is now losing business because of the new locally-produced good? If it’s an international market, there is likely little argument that this was an optimal choice. But what if we have substituted our new local good for a good originally produced in California? What if the good we replaced was in western Kentucky and the new good is in eastern Kentucky? What if the old good was produced in Fayette County and the new good is produced in Jessamine County? How do we declare as a nation, a state, a region or a county if this “going local” movement has produced social net gains?

Research has yet to determine the comprehensive impact of “growing local” on a community and the surrounding region and state. Having an economic system that relies more on local resources tends to be less susceptible to economic downturns. Providing goods locally, when it is efficient and effective, is a good strategy.

However, it is important to recognize that one community does not act in isolation from the rest of the region or state. What may be a slight gain to one could be a large loss to the other.

With these cautions in mind, what might you do to support your local economy in your role as a consumer?  
For more information on about going green and going local, contact the (County Name) Cooperative Extension Service. 
Educational programs of the Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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